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May 6, 2024 

Murray PACT Meeting 

5:00pm – 6:30pm 

 

May 8, 2024 

Community Budget Update 

5:30pm 

 

May 21, 2024 

Murray PTO Meeting 

6:00pm – 7:15pm 

 

May 23, 2024 

Spring Band/Orchestra Concert 

6:30pm 

 

May 27, 2024 

No School – Memorial Day 

 

June 7, 2024 

8th Grade Recognition 

9:30am (By Foundations) 

1:30pm (By Foundations) 

 

June 10, 2024 

6th Grade Awards (By Invitation) 

7th Grade Awards (By Invitation) 

8th Grade Valleyfair 

9:00am – 6:00pm 
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Develop a passion for learning.  If you do, you will never cease to grow.  Anthony J. 
D’Angelo 

 

The weeks are zipping by and we only have a few left before the end of the entire 
school year!  I can’t believe it.  
 

Budgets have been finalized at the building level and with no surprise, all sites have 
been impacted by reductions due to the large financial gap that we needed to close as 
a district.  While Murray has certainly been impacted, there are many student support 
and enrichment/elective opportunities for students that we are able to maintain and 
prioritize.  Murray Middle School will be holding a community budget update 
session on Wednesday, May 8 at 5:30PM in our Murray library.  This is a hard 
start time and the meeting will likely last approximately 1 hour.  This will be a live 
and in person event with some small snacks and me sharing the current status of our 
school budget for the school year 24/25.  For those of you that cannot make this 
event, I will be sharing the information digitally after the meeting with the entire 
community along with multiple language translations.  As always, after the information 
has been shared, I invite you to reach out with any questions you may have.  We are 
looking forward to finishing a great year this year and launching another great year 
next year as many of our closely held priorities were able to remain in place. 
We hope to see you at this event! 
 

Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week!  Ms. Stedje would like to celebrate Iris Rudolf.  Iris is a true 
Pilot.  Iris consistently shows up with a positive attitude, strong integrity and as a 
powerful leader.  We are proud to have Iris in our community! 
#Pilotprops of the week!  Ms. Pfeiffer would like to celebrate Bella Villegas.  Bella 
has had a strong start to the new quarter and has grown a lot in MN studies.  Bella 
has done a great job identifying historical evidence and collaborating with 
classmates.  Go Pilots! 
#Pilotprops of the week!  Mr. Lee would like to celebrate Connor Vue.  Connor is an 
outstanding student and an amazing teaching assistant.  His dedication and 
willingness to help others truly stand out.  Keep up the great work, Connor!  We are 
proud of you! 
 

Your Co-Pilot, 
 

Jamin McKenzie 

Principal, Murray Middle School 
 

Valleyfair – Eighth Grade Celebration! 
 

Monday, June 10th / 9:00am – 6:00pm / $37.00 
 

Valleyfair Trip - Class Registration v3.0 - Saint Paul Public Schools (rschooltoday.com) 
 

Money and Permission Forms Due May 28, 2024 
Students need to be picked up at Murray at 6:00pm 

https://spps.cr3.rschooltoday.com/public/getclass/category_id/528/program_id/70


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sixth Grade 
 

Math with Mr. Klemme: 
Your math 6 students have been 
exploring the topic of geometry in 
class.  We reviewed the shapes and 
formulas from elementary school and 
have now added the formulas for 
parallelograms, rhombus, trapezoid, 
kites, and triangles to our knowledge 
base.  We have learned about 
deconstructing complex shapes to 
make them easier to work with as 
well.  We will be using this 
knowledge to find the surface area 
and volume of rectangular and 
triangular prisms in class as well. 
 
Pre-Algebra classes have been 
plugging away with expressions. 
 We’ve applied the Commutative, 
Associative, and Distributive 
properties to simplify or expand 
these expressions.  We have also 
started to combine like terms in our 
expressions.  Students will continue 
to use these skills for our Algebra 
unit as well as their Algebra classes 
and Integrated classes as they get 
older. 
 
MN Studies with Ms. Atchison and 
Ms. Pfeiffer: 
This week and last, students learned 
about the US-Dakota War, the 
causes, and its impact. For our unit 
summative, students will be creating 
new historical markers about the 
war. This was something 
Minnesota’s Historical Society did 10 
years ago to show a more accurate 
history of the event. 
 
For our next unit, students will be 
learning about Minnesota’s main 
industries in the late 1800’s: flour, 
lumber, and iron. Students will learn 
about the natural resources, jobs, 
and machines that grew the major 
three industries in Minnesota. At the 
end of the unit, students will work 
together to create a commercial 
about one of the industries to attract 
people to work in that industry. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Science with Ms. Crowley and Mr. 
Chase: 
The University of Minnesota Science 
for All came for their last visit of the 
year to teach about polymers, what 
they are and their many uses. The 
PhD student that lead the class 
works on developing more 
ecofriendly polymers. The students 
tested three different diapers to see 
which absorbed more water: 
Pampers, Huggies, and Tippy Toes. 
We found that Pampers absorbed 
the most water. 
 

 
 
The Environmental classes will be 
going on the FREE field trip for 
Science for All to the University of 
Minnesota east bank campus on 
Friday, May17th. Lunch is provided 
and permission slip were sent home. 

 
Seventh Grade 

 
English with Ms. Steinhoff: 
7th graders are wrapping up their 
poetry unit! Ask you student to show 
you a poem that they have been 
working hard on. Up next, for our 
final unit of the year, will be a whole 
class reading of "The Outsiders" by 
S.E. Hinton! We will continue our 
character work from the fall, as well 
as learning about how to write an 
argumentative claim. Students will 
also fine tune their skills in textual 
evidence to back up their claim. The 
end of the year is coming up fast! 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Eighth Grade 
 

Math with Mr. Hayden: 
In Integrated Math 1, we are working 
through our unit on statistics, which 
covers a wide variety of lessons. At 
first, we focused on histograms, dot 
plots and box plots as three possible 
ways of displaying data. We learned 
how we can analyze and compare 
data, and what we can determine 
from the shape or spread of the data 
as well. We learned how to calculate 
standard deviation, which is one of 
the ways we describe the spread of 
data. However, calculating standard 
deviation by hand can be a very 
time-consuming task so we also 
learned how a standard deviation 
calculator can be used to save time. 
Lastly, we are learning about two-
way frequency tables and how we 
can interpret them. 
 
In Algebra, we just finished our unit 
on systems of equations so now we 
are on to real numbers. During this 
unit we will learn how to convert 
rational numbers to decimals, how to 
write repeating decimals as fractions, 
how to differentiate between rational 
and irrational numbers, and how to 
compare and order real numbers. 
Lastly, we will look at both square 
roots and cube roots and when they 
can be used to solve problems. 
Looking at square roots specifically 
should help us prepare for our last 
unit of the year, the Pythagorean 
Theorem.    

 
Global Studies with Mr. Kareem 
and Ms. Croone: 
In 8th grade Global Studies we are 
currently studying Africa. Students 
began by reflection on some of the 
misperceptions people have about 
Africa, and some of their own 
assumptions. They are now working 
on a political map of Africa and the 
different regions of Africa.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 



  

 

 
 

 
 

E2 Plant Sale Fundraiser 
 

Purpose: 
This fundraiser will support the E2 
(Environmental Inquiry Immersion) 
Science Elective class at Murray 
Middle School and students that take 
this course.  This year’s students will 
be caring for your seedlings raising 
them up from seeds.  By participating 
in this course, the students learn 
gardening skills while learning about 
the chemistry that is happening to 
help the plants grow.  The proceeds 
will be paid forward to the next year's 
class of students where funds will be 
used to support science fair, field 
trips, and other class materials. 
Cost: 
Each seedling will cost $3 and 
money will be due at Pickup.  Orders 
will be given first ordered first 
priority.  This is our first time doing 
this fundraiser but not our first-time 
raising plants. 
 
Cost: 
Each seedling will cost $3 and 
money will be due at Pickup.  Orders 
will be given first ordered first 
priority.  This is our first time doing 
this fundraiser but not our first-time 
raising plants. 
 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 

Band/Orchestra 

 
Murray Middle School Music 
students had the great opportunity to 
listen to professional musicians from 
St Paul Conservatory of Music play 
for them.  Students were able to ask 
them questions and learn about a 
great opportunity for them to get 
virtual lessons through-out the 
summer. 
 

 
 

 
 
3 students had the opportunity to go 
to Marshall, MN at Southwest 
Minnesota State University to play 
with professionals, community 
members, and other students from 
around Minnesota in a symphony 
orchestra.  They got there at 10 am 
and played in a concert at 5 pm. 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Glimpse at seedlings growing spring 
2023. 

 
 
Please take the following survey 
if interested in purchasing: 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1
FAIpQLScfsXpNL6J1vTA7rHvdu7h
ELyPTwfhMN3xu1aOZOjalQWID6A/
viewform?usp=sf_link 
 
 

Help! 
 
As we all know, cold and flu season 
was rough this year, and the 
increased visits to the health office 
depleted the tissue supply.  The 
health office is-in-need of some 
tissue donations to restock.  If you 
are willing and able to donate, please 
leave tissue donations in the main 
office or bring them to the health 
office. Thank you for your support!  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfsXpNL6J1vTA7rHvdu7hELyPTwfhMN3xu1aOZOjalQWID6A/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfsXpNL6J1vTA7rHvdu7hELyPTwfhMN3xu1aOZOjalQWID6A/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfsXpNL6J1vTA7rHvdu7hELyPTwfhMN3xu1aOZOjalQWID6A/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfsXpNL6J1vTA7rHvdu7hELyPTwfhMN3xu1aOZOjalQWID6A/viewform?usp=sf_link


  

 

Murray State History Day 
 

Murray Social Studies Teachers want to give a huge shout out to everyone who went to the Minnesota History Day State 
Competition! We had 34 students advance to State! They were all amazing. Our MVH (Most Valuable Historian) award 
goes to Paloma Dashevsky for her amazing performance on Dolores Huerta! 
 

The following students advanced to final round and received Honorable Mentions: 
 
Anneliese Lindfors, Sofia Mortensen, Maja Johnson, Jamie Nemec, Sofia Patronski, Anna Peltier, Mary Grace Lindsley & 
Hazel Collins as well as Elsa Washington, Georgia Kountoupes Ruddy & Alice Van Keerbergen. 
 

The following students won Topical Prizes: 
 
Scout Murch-Gordon won the Minnesota’s Laws and Courts 
 
Ingrid Bollman won the Africa Studies Prize 
 
Maeve Callahan-Schreiber won the Educational History, Susie Elewell Memorial Prize 
 
Charlie Anderson, Peter Laska & Emmett Loth won the Minnesota Experience Documentary Prize 
 
5th place to Lu Beckman 
3rd place to Ingrid Bollman 
 

The following students are National Qualifiers heading to the National Competition in Washington D.C. 
 
Sylvia McRoberts for her website Courage and Grit: Virginia Hall the Spy who Helped win World War II 
 
Scout Murch-Gordon for her exhibit Griswold v. Connecticut: Legalizing Birth Control 
 
Charlie Anderson, Peter Laska & Emmett Loth for their documentary The Seven Countries Study 
 
Maeve Callahan Schreiber for her documentary Sunny Days: A Turning Point in Children’s Television 
 

 
 
 

Murray Pilots go to National History Day! 
 
Six Murray Historians advanced from the State History Day competition with their amazing projects. Sylvia 
McRoberts, Scout Murch-Gordon, Maeve Callahan-Schreiber, Charlie Anderson, Peter Laska & Emmett Loth are all 
heading to National History Day for their website, exhibit, and documentaries.  National History Day is held at the University 
of Maryland in June.  Janey Atchison, Kirsten Croone, and Carrie Newman will be accompanying the Murray team to 
Washington DC.  Please help us to support our brilliant Murray Educators and outstanding Murray Historians and as they 
compete among the best of the best in our nation! 
 
This fundraiser is hosted by the Murray Parent Teacher Organization, a 501(c)(3). Contributions made to this fundraiser will 
be used to support the travel expenses of the 2024 History Day Team. This trip is organized by the Minnesota Historical 
Society.  A big thank you to the MNHS team for making this trip happen. 

 
https://www.givemn.org/story/Historyday2024 

 
 

 
 

https://nhd.org/en/
https://www.mnhs.org/historyday
https://www.mnhs.org/historyday
https://www.givemn.org/story/Historyday2024


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Counselor’s Corner 
 

Hello Murray Families -  
 

All families:  

 
It’s already that time - Summer School registration is open TODAY. 

Registration info here: https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs#anchorName.  

There is also a paper application attached at the end of this newsletter.  

 

You will register through Campus Parent Portal: https://spps.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/stpaul.jsp - if you need to reset 

your Parent Portal password or find username use this link: https://www.spps.org/families/campus-parent-portal-onestop/reset-

username-password or call Murray at (651) 293-8740 

 
Contact Murray Middle School Counselors with any questions or to help register: Justine Revermann (justine.revermann@spps.org) 

651-744-7130 or Lisa Engelstad (lisa.engelstad@spps.org) 651-744-2397. 

 
Here’s more information: Middle School Summer information  

 

3 Middle School Summer Options: 

 

K-8 Freedom School:  
• Location: LEAP - former John A. Johnson school, 740 York Avenue, Saint Paul, MN 55106 

• Program Dates and Times: June 24-August 2 (28 days), 8:45 a.m.-3:45 p.m. 

No programs on Thursday, July 4 and Friday, July 5 

• Description: Freedom Schools strengthens literacy skills through a researched-based Integrated Reading Curriculum that 

features books, materials and projects that represent the heritages and experiences of our scholars. Essential features include 

Hero Elementary K-2; science, technology, engineering, arts, and math instruction; parent and family empowerment events; 

community engagement; pathways to careers; health and wellness; social action and field trips. Scholars see themselves in our 

high-quality Servant Leader Educators and community leader mentors/role models. This program is developed in collaboration 

with the Saint Paul Promise Neighborhood. 

 

Grades 3-8 ESTEM (Environmental Science, Technology, Engineering, Math): 
• Location: E-STEM Middle School, 600 Weir Drive, Woodbury, MN 55125 

• Program Dates & Times: June 24-July 26 (23 days), 8:45 a.m.-2:45 p.m. 

No programs on Thursday, July 4 & Friday, July 5 

• Description: Students experience hands-on activities and field trips with a focus on environmental science, technology, 

engineering and math (STEM). Classes and activities include engineering, coding, construction, sports, environmental studies, 

cooking and working with computers. This program is sponsored by 3M and includes multiple STEM-themed field trips.  

 

Grades 5-8 Summer Quest: 
• Location: Washington Technology Magnet (1495 Rice Street, Saint Paul, MN 55117 

• Program Dates & Times: June 24-July 26 (23 days), 8:45 a.m.-2:45 a.m. No programs on Thursday, July 4 and Friday, 

July 5 
• Students receive academic support, develop leadership skills and participate in enrichment activities.  Students in grade 5 learn 

skills to prepare for their transition to middle school.  When registering, students rank their top 3 elective choices to enhance 

their summer learning experience.   

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs#anchorName
https://spps.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/parents/stpaul.jsp
https://www.spps.org/families/campus-parent-portal-onestop/reset-username-password
https://www.spps.org/families/campus-parent-portal-onestop/reset-username-password
mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:lisa.engelstad@spps.org
https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs/middle-school
https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs/middle-school#fs-panel-234134


  

 
 
 
 
 

Based on space availability, students will be placed in 2 of the following enrichment and elective course options: 

• Cooking / Agriculture 

• Fiber Arts and Textile Design 

• Intro to Coding 

• Physical Education / Gym 

• Robotics 

• Theater Arts 

• Various Music Options (band, orchestra, guitar/ukulele, keyboard, digital music, drums) 

• Visual Art and Design 

 

EVERY MEAL 
 
Please fill out our QR code or this link if you are interested in getting items from the Murray food pantry sponsored by Every 
Meal. Link: https://forms.gle/Uu7GTHWuTCiZgZ9b9. We have food available at Murray for students to pick up at the end of 
the day on Fridays. It is in our Food pantry – see Google Form for more info. Please write down your name, your contact 
information, and which items you’d be interested in your student picking up each week. Students will take these items home 
in their backpacks. 
 
Contact Justine Revermann (justine.revermann@spps.org or 651-744-7130) or Lisa Engelstad (lisa.engelstad@spps.org or 
651-744-2397). You can reach out to us to schedule an appointment to pick up some food items. 
 

 

https://forms.gle/Uu7GTHWuTCiZgZ9b9
mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:lisa.engelstad@spps.org


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The school year is coming to an end very quickly. That means it is time to begin thinking about summer plans. Flipside is 
offering two sets of summer camp this summer and they are all free! 
  
Camp participants can only sign up for one camp, each camp has the same itinerary just different dates. 
Camp A: July 8th- 25th and Camp B: July 29th- August 15th. 
  
Camp details- 
     •  Camp is at Johnson Sr. High School 
     •  Camp is Monday-Thursday and from 8:45am- 2:45pm 
     •  Transportation will be provided to those in SPPS boundaries 
     •  Breakfast and Lunch are provided 
  
If you are interested, please grab a form from the main office/ Ms. Abby or check out the Flipside website to get registered 
or if you have any questions - Space is limited so act fast. 
 
AbbyAdegeye (she/her) 
Flipside Coordinator, Murray Middle School  
Community Education • Saint Paul Public Schools  
2200 Buford Ave, St Paul, MN 55108 
Office Phone: 651-744-3189 
www.spps.org/murray 

     
 

http://www.spps.org/murray


  

 
 
 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 
 
 
 
 


